
 
MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 27th October  2020 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 27th October 2020 at 7.00 pm via Zoom. 

     

Cllrs present:   Cllr P Munro-Davies       Cllr A Christie   Cllr H Finnegan Cllr R Snow 

     Cllr B Veitch  Cllr Hogben  Cllr G LeMasonry 

 

     Cllr B Stokes     

              

     + 2 members of the public 

  

Apologies:  Cllr S Flint, Peter Woodward 

 

  

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously. 

 

 

Items from the public  

 Nothing 

 
 
Matters arising 

 
a) Highway Matters – Resident complaint re speeding along the 20MPH stretch of Chippenham Road. 

PC to contact StreetCare. Temporary closure of Oakford lane til 27th Oct. Investigations into 

flooding on A420 underway. 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association – New sign on gate advising users of open and close 

times. 

c)  Marshfield Community Land Trust – AGM on Saturday 31st 12 noon on Zoom. 

d) Sustainable Marshfield – 1st AGM well attended. Weir Pool clear out at weekend. PC met with SGC 

to discuss drain diversions to maintain the water levels. 

 
 
Planning 

 
 Nothing 

 

 

 

Correspondence 

 
 
Request to ask SGC to register the Vets Surgery as an ‘Assest of Community Value’. 

Following discussion whilst the loss of the Vet was regrettable, the PC were happy for the asset to be 

disposed of. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C/A £817.72 D/A £114,199.71  

NatWest £25,344.00.   £2,000.00 transferred from the D/A to the C/A 

 

 British Gas   £10.88  Gas at Pavilion 

 MJ Church    £28.80  Litter collection at Withymead  

 Hilary Newman  £51.57  Memorial Planters 

 Andy Christie   £54.54  New Sign for Gate at Withymead 

 Sage Developments  £2,085.00 2nd half payment of Pavilion floor replacement 

 BT    £56.76  Phone and Broadband and Tolzey Hall 

 British Gas   £24.69  Electricity at Tolzey Hall 

 PKF Littlejohn   £360.00 Annual Return External Auditor Fee 

 Rachel Hollyer ` £1,107.84 Clerk’s salary 

 Alan Price   £1,220.00 Burial Charges 

  

  

            Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr LeMasonry, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously. 

 Cheques signed earlier by Cllr Veitch and Cllr Christie. 

 

 The audit of accounts for year ending March 2020 has been completed and the accounts are 

published on the website along with the completion notice. 

  

         

District Councillor Feedback 

 

Cllr Stokes gave an update on the school meal box scheme and advised that it applies all residents eligible 

for free school meals. 

 

Covid cases rising in Bristol which may have an affect on neighbouring parts of South Glos, tho not 

imminently. 

 

 

Matters for Discussion 

 

PC to chase up Crest Nicholson regarding the maintenance of the Play Area in Tanners Walk. 

 

 

 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 10th November 7.00pm  

Meeting closed at 7.30pm 

 

marshfieldparishcouncil.co.uk 


